Exec Board Meeting Minutes
November 4, 2015








Rm 518

A. Welcome








3 mins

· Attendance: Sharon Guskin, Dawne Marx, Emmanuelle Chiche, Brenda Hill, Kirsti Craig, Andrea Santamaria, Monique McClure, Imebet Blair-Carter, Dionne Darbouze, Annette Tacconelli, Kemala Karmen

· Imebet called the meeting to order.  

· Minutes from 10/5/2015 meeting were approved, pending revision 

B. Discussion re: revision of minutes and fundraising ethics






A discussion regarding our philosophical approach to fundraising and messaging: making sure that we target appropriately and with awareness, and also reflect this discussion in minutes.

Annette suggested an end of year executive board meeting to discuss philosophical and ethical messaging and planning. 
C. Committee Reports







1. Family Contribution - Liza Murphy

We are in the process of trying to organize grade by grade the percentage and amount of people that are donating to family contributions so that we know which grades and parents we need to target. How do we get new families to donate? Have parents of 6th graders with ICE siblings added an addition? 

We understand that 50% or so of families won't be able to give.  We need to know our families and reach out personally the way Annette did in sixth and seventh grades. 

          2. Community Building 


        Who is handling communication and how is it going out? 


       Advisory parents need to be more efficient at giving information and connecting to          
  
      
       families, personalizing their messages. 

 
        34 - 40% of parents open the newsletter that goes out. 

       Some extra advisory parents might need to come in during midyear to make sure that all are 

       effective.


      3. Fundraisers:


       Flash fundraiser raised $1,800 and there was a challenge; the advisory parents who got 
   
      more parents to buy tickets won a free ticket to wine tasting. 602 and 903 won!


Wine tasting

Jane and Elliot are 6th and 9th grade parents -- they donated and chaired and ran the wine tasting 
last year. Elliot's dad owns a gallery and donated the space; this year they are doing the same. 
They are providing the wine, the spirits, and a beer table focusing on large format beers. 


Jane is donating a gift basket, her father in law doing a poster, and we have two gift certificates for 
foursome golf that we are going to use for the raffle. 


Jane is doing a cheese board but needs a bit more food.  6th grade new families -- would they be 
willing to take on food, reach out for donations, etc?  Organize it and get people to donate?  Whole 
Foods may donate if you give them lead time of 6 weeks or so.

Construction/Beautify ICE - Annette 
Many projects & annual works have been completed:

Room #518:  Black Box Theater:  new wall constructed, theatrical entrance made so now Natalie may initiate a puppetry unit of study, theater quality lights with gels installed, custodians painted all our theater walls black.  New 6th Grade parent, Michael Keane has been a huge help on completion of this major improvement project.

JD’s & 11th Grade Cockroach cabinet:  all secured with new locks and air holes drilled for health of specimens.

Senior & retake Photo Day- Annette 

All volunteers are scheduled for our Caps & Gowns/retakes Photo Day.  Many last minute volunteers rounded out the day beautifully.  Retakes need to sign up on line at www.strompingground.com  
Announcements: 

Pete requested a PTA meeting on sex and health education. He wants parent input. Send him a good email in order to be productive at this meeting.

The PTA directory went out.  We are doing a second distribution in January for edits. 

Teacher staff gift: in two weeks we'll send out instructions to proceed with teacher, staff, and custodian gifts.

Holiday celebration: no date yet --we'll hand out the gifts at the holiday celebration. Grade reps will do the teacher gifts and holiday celebration.

We won't have an Exec Board meeting in December.

Officially 24 people are on the executive board but only 10 show up for meetings. We need to do better and get more people involved. 

 The next meeting is January 6th.

